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Follow-up by the EEA to the Ombudsman's further remarks 

Dear Mr Bruyninckx, 

I refer to your letter of 17 December 2012 in which you set out the 
follow-up which the EEA is planning to give to the further remarks raised in 
the Ombudsman's decision closing this investigation. I am pleased that the EEA 
has decided to take these remarks into account in the review of its practices 
with regard to (i) the publication of documents in a public register, and (ii) the 
prevention and management of conflicts of interest. 

I would appreciate it if you could give me an update of these 
developments at theend of June 2014. 

Yours sincerely, 

e.J 
Emily O'Reilly 
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